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Summit Township Newsletter 

Fall 2019— Winter 2020 

The Board of Supervisors have designated the 2018 and 2019 Com-

munity Development Block Grant funding to assist low to moderate 

income individuals with the mandatory tap-in fee.  Application are not 

available at this time.  A notification will be sent to the individuals in 

the sewage service area detailing the process and the eligibility re-

quirements. 
 

A public meeting will be held within the next couple of months at the 

Herman Volunteer Fire Company social hall to present the service 

line area and plant design.  When the meeting date has been estab-

lished, it will be advertised in the Butler Eagle, posted on the fire 

company’s marque and Township’s website.  You are welcome to call 

the Township office at 724-285-1168 for the status. 

Public Sewage Update 

With Fall, comes addi-
tional lawn mainte-
nance.   Please make 
safety a priority . 
 
The blowing of lawn 
clippings and leaves 
onto the roadway 
makes a hazard for 
motorists especially 
motorcyclists.   
 
The burning of leaves, 
yard waste and news-
papers is permitted  
Monday—Saturday 
from 6:00 a.m.— 8:00 
p.m.  and must be 
extinguished with no 
smoldering.   
 

Please do not burn on 
any township road, 

 
right-of-way or ditch 
line.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
A competent adult  and 
adequate water source 
must be present.   
 

No burning on legal 
holidays or Sundays.   
Exceptions are cooking 
and recreational fires.   
 

Prior to burning large 

brush piles, contact 
the township and your 
local volunteer fire 
company. 
 

Following leaf raking, 
comes the enjoyable 
time of year for snow 
shoveling and remov-
al.  Please do not push 
your snow onto the 
roadway. 
 

To aid in safe winter 
travel especially dur-
ing snow events, 
please do not park on 
the Township’s right-
of-way or road.   This 
makes it very difficult 
for the road depart-
ment to properly 
maintain the road. 

Seasonal Safety Reminders 
 

Successful Road  
Project Season 

 

It has been  a very successful 
road project season.   
 

The drainage for the Binsey 
Road Dirt, Gravel and Low 
Volume Grant project has 
been completed. 
 

Bricker Avenue, Fallecker 
Road  and a portion of Brink-
er Road were paved. 
 

The following Roads were 
seal coated: 
Portion of Brinker Road 
Carbon Center Road 
Fallecker Road 
Great Belt Road 
Hesidenz Road 
Highland Drive 
Lindsay Lane 
Lower Simon Drive  
Valley View Drive 
 

Old East Butler Road  Dirt, 
Gravel and Low Volume 
Grant project has begun. 
 

Future Road Projects 
The drainage portion of the 
Bonniebrook Road grant  
project will be put out for bid 
in early 2020.   
 

A Dirt, Gravel and Low Vol-
ume Grant application will 
be submitted for Stutz Road. 
 

Kennedy Lane is scheduled 
for drainage and paving. 



 

Each of the following can be reached 
at the Township office. 

724-285-1168 
 

Supervisors 
Willie Adams, Chairman 

 

Richard Green, Vice-Chairman 
 

Larry Osche, Supervisor/Roadmaster 
 

Secretary/Treasurer/Zoning Officer 
Roxann Stickney 

 

Zoning Field Officer 
Chuck Montag 

Real Estate Tax Collector 
Kathy Oesterling 
724-283-4645. 

 

Available Wednesday  
12:30 p.m.—5:oo p.m. 

 

Dog Enforcement Officer 
Dennis Sybert 
724-352-4732 

 

Sewage Enforcement Officer 
Doug Duncan 
724-679-4860 

Township Building Location:   
502 Bonniebrook Road 

Butler, PA  16002 
 

Telephone:   
724-285-1168  

 

Fax:   
724-285-7677 

 

Email:   
summittwp@zoominternet.net 

 

Website:   
www.summittwp.org 

Summit Township Newsletter 

 

Trick or Treat  
October 31st 

6:00 p.m.—-8:00 p.m. 
 

Additional Dates to remember 
Daylight Savings Time: November 3rd 
Election Day:  November 5th  
 

Meetings held at the Township Building 
Public Meetings: 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 6:45 p.m. 
Planning Commission:  2nd Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 
Sewage Authority Meeting:  3rd Tuesday at 9:00 a.m. 

Summit Academy Alert 
If you see an unsupervised Summit Academy student, 
please notify the school at 724-282-1995.   
 

Notification is available when a student leaves the 
premises without permission. Please sign-up at the 
home page of the Township’s website at 
www.summittwp.org or call the Township office at 724-
285-1168. 

Recycle Bins 
Recycle bins are available to Summit Township resident 
at no cost.  Please stop by the Township building to pick
-up a bin. 

Notary Service 
Notary service is available to Summit Township’s resi-
dents at no cost.  Please call the Township office at 724-
285-1168 to schedule an appointment.  Motor vehicle 
services are not available. 


